
 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Rolesville Library Site Development project in fiscal year 2024. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Rolesville, located at 502 Southtown 

Circle, Rolesville, NC 27571. The funding would be used to demolish two town-owned 

properties and prepare those property sites for a new public library. This project is a valuable use 

of taxpayer funds because it will help the Town of Rolesville, currently the only municipality in 

Wake County without a public library, to develop a library that will serve children, teens, and 

adults in the area. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Deborah K. Ross 

Member of Congress 

 

 

 


